
Written Public Comment from Drew Lobo (drewmlobo@gmail.com) 

My name's Drew and I'm from Redwood City. I believe that the Sheriff's Office should be as transparent 

as possible regarding investigations into shoplifting, auto theft, and other property crimes, especially in 

light of the very real civil liberties concerns regarding surveillance through social media and via 

heightened security camera presence. I'd like to ask the SO to detail the scope and the limits of its 

investigative powers in regards to large-scale surveillance technology as soon as practicable; I'd also like 

to request that some high-level, non-sensitive details regarding the ongoing Project Sherlock be made 

available so that the public gets a sense of the Sheriff's Office's current resource allocation and 

applications. 






